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Gwen & Mags News & Prayer Update

Dear Friends,
Well the holidays are now over but the hot weather is still with us. This has had the addition of some very big storms over the last two weeks. It’s rained every school day since the children started back. It seems to dry a little at weekends and then rain again in the week. The storms often bring power cuts and you never know how long they’ll last. On Monday afternoon a huge storm blew up in the afternoon and the lights went out half an hour before home time! The lack of light and the darkness of the storm didn’t help any in the classrooms. By home time  the street was awash and fast flowing. A branch of a big tree had also broken off and fallen on a staff car. Fortunately no one was in and the damage wasn’t too bad.
The staff started back a week before the pupils. We had a service each day with the theme of the two Greatest Commandments. Then it was down to work preparing classes and having parents’ meetings before school started. It was a busy time but there was a very good atmosphere. We have also had training sessions too learning how to use the school’s new management software. It’s more or less up and running now but it won’t be open to the parents to use until midyear…we all need to get used to using it first!!
            

The first day of school started in the rain too. The 6th form had decided to make their big entrance for their “Last first day” by arriving in a tipper truck!! By the time they got to school they were soaked but in good spirits. They were extremely well behaved and we had a very good start to the year. The 6th form then welcomed 7th grade to the secondary with a breakfast. At the end of the morning we had our opening service. We should have gone in the cathedral but it was raining so heavily by then that we would have all been soaked. In the end we squashed all 300 kids into the school hall. We did the talk using Valentines day to talk of Jesus love and to introduce the school’s 50 anniversary. It went well although it hadn’t been easy getting back to early starts and some of the little first graders fell asleep in their seats!! We also changed the school uniform for the girls introducing a kilt for them. They looked very sweet as they all arrived that day. They were all very happy to be back.
            

Gwen is back in the infant class with quite a challenge this year as we have a little boy who has autism and needs constant care, usually the psychologist is with him. We also have 2 other boys who have slight, similar problems. It’s hard work but over the years we have seen how the Lord can work in each child and we celebrate any achievement. Gwen is only going to the class in the mornings and the afternoon is being taken by Fabiana, one of our ex pupils!
            

Mags is once more the maths teacher for the secondary but, amazingly, we found an English girl here already in Paraguay who can help her. This girl had been coming to the English church for a few months before we got to know her. Yesterday the 6th form had a day retreat to train them to lead camps and to be leaders in school. Mags was there with them along with other secondary teachers. This retreat should have taken place at our sports field last week but it was far too wet to go. This week it was still the same plus there are now far more mosquitoes out and with them the added threat of Dengue fever of which there is an epidemic at the moment. In the end they spent the main part of the day in the cathedral and went into school when everyone else had gone home. They say it went very well and they can now prepare themselves for camps March 13, 14 and 15th for the lower secondary. It’s been great having Victor join us from the annexe for the official Paraguayan side. He seems to be settling really well and has been well accepted by all. The annexe school has also started well with Catalino in charge there. We have a few other new staff too and they all seem to be settling well.
            

Plans for our 50th anniversary are well under way. The children are all planning to depict a decade from 1960 to the present day to show to the whole school and to present on our Gala evening in June. The school’s birthday is March 18th and so we are going to have our celebration on the 22nd, combining our Easter service and a service of thanks to God for His faithfulness. During that week we will have a school birthday party too.
            

Church seems to be going well as different people take the service each week. Tomorrow we are leading and Tim Curtis is preaching. Mags is busy preparing the power point for that. Our next main service will be at Easter so we will have to start thinking of that soon. The bishop and his wife are in England until the end of March and we have been coordinating who does what.
            

Many thanks for all your prayers and support.
                        

God Bless,
                         

Lots of love,
                           

Gwen and Mags xx
